

DRAFT

MINUTES
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS
MERIDIAN LAKE PARK CORPORATION
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2024
4:00 P.M. 

Present by Zoom:	Scott Winn
Hilary Kunz
Sherri Twilleger
Will Hamilton
Anne Cargill
Alex Summerfelt, Toad Property Management

Scott called the meeting to order at 4:11 p.m. and Alex confirmed a quorum.

Will made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2024 meeting.  Anne seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Alex said Lot 29, 470 Meadow Drive, had submitted an extension request until December 31, 2024 to the MLM Board.  The MLM Board had drafted an approval subject to a CO being issued by December 31, 2024 with an additional note that landscaping must be completed by June 30, 2025.  MLM had requested that MLPC and MLM respond in a similar way.    Alex said MLM would be amending their design guidelines and introducing a large construction deposit.  Hilary suggested utilizing Docusign or a similar program for correspondence which require acknowledgment of receipt or agreement.  Once the owner/contractor for Lot 29 issued a letter to MLPC a response would be drafted and approved by the Board via email.

Alex explained he had requested Bart Laemmel of B2 Building Science submit two proposals for construction management and coordination between MLPC, MLM and PPOA.  Coordination between the three Associations would be necessary and might take time to amend documents and work towards a common goal.   Hilary said Inside HOA might be able to assist with the monitoring of the Design Review workflow.  The role of Toad Property Management might also require adjustments to the Management Agreement.  Alex agreed to review governing documents to determine if the Association could involve additional entities and how insurance would be handled.  Alex would also follow up with Bart about cost for three or four projects of approximately 3,500 s.f. each year.  Scope of work would continue to be discussed and small projects, such as decks, might just be reviewed by the Board.

Alex suggested inviting Board members from MLM and PPOA to attend the next Board meeting to discuss how to move forward with any future construction reviews and any design guideline amendments.   It was agreed to have a couple of people from each Board meet to discuss and then report back to the full Boards.  Scott and Alex agreed to highlight topics to be discussed and discuss with the Board again.

Scott suggested reaching out to Inside HOA to enter into an agreement on a trial basis.  The cost would be approximately $1,000 per year for the first year.  Costs would increase to $1,500 for the following year.   Alex said documents would continue to be kept on the Toad website.   Dues would not need to be increased as insurance renewal had not been as high as anticipated.  Scott made a motion to enter into an agreement with Inside HOA subject to Inside HOA confirming all documents could be easily recovered from Inside HOA if the contract was cancelled.  Hilary seconded the motion.  Scott agreed to reach out to Inside HOA with questions and the Board would discuss again at the next meeting.

Scott said he had been working with a neighbor and attorneys to correct the location of a berm.  The removal of the berm had been scheduled.

Scott explained one owner was concerned about year-round access to the Snodgrass Trail and wanted to reroute into a longer trail.  The owner wanted to send an email to all owners but concern was expressed the reroute might be unpopular with some members of the community.    After discussion it was agreed not to circulate a letter from an owner but they could display the reroute on the Facebook page.

Executive Session was not necessary.

Hilary encouraged owners to participate in one of the Nordic Center evenings at the Yurt.  Saturday, March 8th was proposed and Hilary agreed to draft a note to be sent out to all owners.

Concern had been expressed about too many vehicles at one of the short-term rental homes.   The owner making the complaint felt the responses to the issue had not been successful in resolving the issue to their satisfaction.   The house owner had attempted to restrict parking to 3 vehicles but trailers with Harleys had been parked on the street during the 3 day stay.   Alex explained the State had strict regulations regarding the towing of any vehicles and towing would not have been an option to resolve the matter.  Alex said the short term rental manager and the owner of that home had been very responsive but the guests had not moved the trailers until the end of their stay.

The next meeting was scheduled for November 19, 2024 at 4:00 p.m.

At 5:45 p.m. Hilary made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Will seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

  
						__________________________________________
						Prepared by Rob Harper, Toad Property Management



